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December 18, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits an ordinance providing for the submission to the qualified voters of King County a proposition authorizing a nine year property tax measure in excess of the levy limitation contained in the Revised Code of Washington (RCW 84.55) at a rate of not more than $0.07 per one thousand dollars of assessed valuation. The measure, if adopted and approved by voters, would fund the replacement of the King County Emergency Radio Communication System (KCERCS), a system that serves all communities within King County. The KCERCS is aging at the same time the vendor is withdrawing the sale of spare parts and the repair of used parts. All vendor support will end by December 31, 2018. The system must be replaced or we face a growing risk to the safety of the public and our first responders and to local property due to system degradation.  

In addition, a new emergency communication system, titled the Puget Sound Emergency Radio Network (PSERN), will provide better coverage, capacity, and reliability. The County’s population has dispersed and grown since the KCERCS was designed in 1992.  PSERN will include expanded coverage and increased capacity to reflect these changes and to accommodate projected growth. Network reliability will also be enhanced both through the use of new equipment and an increase in the redundancy of critical processes. 
Key provisions of the proposed ordinance include:
· A total project cost of approximately $246 million, not including financing costs.

· The project’s capital, transition, and financing costs including monies to: plan, build, and test the network; make fire districts whole in the event their revenues are prorated due to the PSERN project levy; compensate KCERCS owners for their participation in the PSERN project; help ease in rate increases for users whose rates will rise with the new system; and fund the start-up of a nonprofit agency to take over the ownership, operation, and governance of PSERN after it is built and passes the mandatory testing.

· A nine year levy lid lift at a rate of seven (7) cents per $1,000 assessed value, which would raise approximately $273 million to cover project costs and interim financing.

· A funding measure that preserves the option to place the measure before voters on the April 2015 ballot.
Emergency communication systems are essential for well-functioning police, fire, and emergency medical services needed to keep local residents and property safe. Building a new emergency communications network countywide advances the County’s strategic goal of supporting safe communities for all. KCERCS has four owners and four sets of equipment that are centrally controlled. PSERN will be owned, operated, and governed by a single governmental non-profit that can be more responsive to broader community needs.
This proposed ordinance and the design for PSERN are the result of many conversations with local jurisdictions, residents, and first responders. The ordinance preserves the option to place the funding measure on the ballot in April 2015.  The project has broad support which is reflected in a proposed Interlocal Agreement between King County and the cities of Auburn, Bellevue, Federal Way, Issaquah, Kent, Kirkland, Mercer Island, Redmond, Renton, Seattle, and Tukwila, which will be transmitted separately to the Council. 

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation, if adopted, will give King County voters the opportunity to decide whether they want to authorize a nine year property tax levy in excess of the levy limitation contained in RCW 84.55 to fund the replacement of the aging King County Emergency Radio Communication System.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Marlin Blizinsky, Government Relations Officer, King County Information Technology, at 206-263-8047. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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